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 The Memorial Hall at Hordle                 

 

Both halls available for hire. 

   Up to 170 people 

Contact the Church Office 01425 626565 for details 

church.office@hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk 

 

HORDLE PHARMACY 
26 Ashley Lane, Hordle 

 

• Collection of your prescriptions from 
local surgeries and free deliveries 

• Free NHS FLU JABS for eligible people 

• Professional advice available  

01425 610594 

E-mail: hordle.pharmacy@gmail.com 

To advertise in LINK,  
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for details: 

church.office@hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk 

ASHLEY MOTOR 
REPAIRS 

Ashley Crossroads 
New Milton  BH25 5AQ 

General Servicing and Repairs 

M.O.T.s, Body Shop 

Free Estimates  01425 615989 

The Church Hall at Tiptoe 



 

 

The Churches of  
All Saints’, Hordle and St Andrew’s, Tiptoe 

 
• We Worship God in Spirit and Truth 

• We Grow in Faith and Fellowship 
• We Reach out with the Gospel 

 

 Sunday services are as follows: 
9.00am Morning Prayer - All Saints’, Hordle (1st Sunday of month) 

9.00am Holy Communion - All Saints’, Hordle (3rd Sunday of month) 
10.00am - St Andrew’s, Tiptoe (Holy Communion - 2nd and 4th Sundays) 

10.30am - All Saints’, Hordle 
 

See the church website - www.hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk 

COPY DATE for the November 2024 issue is October 14th   
All contributions please to: Christine Warren - christine@claritysound.co.uk 

 
DISCLAIMER 

Any view expressed by contributors or advertisers to LINK should not necessarily be taken to reflect 
the opinions of the Editors or the PCC and we do not hold responsibility for any of the contents. 

www.hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk 

All Saints’ Church 

Hordle Lane 

Hordle 

SO41 0FB 

St. Andrew’s Church 

Sway Road 

Tiptoe 

SO41 6FR 

Enquiries 
For all enquiries, please in the first instance contact the Church Office  

   Tel: 01425 626565 
Or email: church.office@hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk 

This magazine is free … and we hope you enjoy it. 
But, if you wish to make a donation (suggested £1) that will be gratefully received 

or you may like to make a one-off payment of £10. Cheques payable to ‘Hordle PCC’. 



 

 
The New Forest’s Leading Garden Centre.  A wonderful selection of Trees, 
Shrubs, Houseplants, Garden Sundries, Tools and Furniture. 

CAMELLIA’S RESTAURANT 
Morning coffee, afternoon tea, lunches prepared fresh every day. 

EVERTON (on A337 near LYMINGTON),  LYMINGTON,  HANTS.  SO41 0JZ 
Telephone:  01590 642155    Fax:  01590 644710 

www.evertonnurseries.co.uk    E-mail:  sales@evertonnurseries.co.uk 
OPEN EVERY DAY  -  MON-SAT: 9.00-5.30   SUN: 10.30-4.30 

When replying to Advertisers, please mention “LINK” 

Please put CLEAN milk bottle 
tops in the box in the foyers of 
the Church Halls at Hordle and  
Tiptoe.  

Thank you. 

     



 

 

WELCOME to the OCTOBER edition of LINK 

This month’s copy lands in the middle of the harvest 

season, as churches and schools up and down the land 

play host to services of thanksgiving for the abundance of 

the land that we receive each year. 

In today’s world we can eat tomatoes in December and 

parsnips in August if we want. Our connection to the earth 

that bears its fruit in season has been severed and along 

with it our sense of dependence on the God who “gives showers of rain to all 

people, and plants of the field to everyone.” (Zechariah 10:1) 

But it really is an everyday miracle that we are able to throw some seed in 

the ground and watch it grow, all by itself for the most part, until it produces 

food of many kinds and qualities. 

And we are not in control of this process. Anyone who has watched 

Clarkson’s Farm will know the real anxiety faced by farmers, after they have 

worked jolly hard all year, as they watch the sky warily to see if the rain will 

come when it needs to and hold off when it is not wanted. 

So let us take time this month to 

reflect on and enjoy the provision we 

receive from our Creator God and 

give Him our thanks once again. 

In Christ, 

Phil 
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All Saints’, Hordle 

Sunday    6th     9.00   Morning Prayer 
        10.30   Family Communion 
Sunday    13th    10.30   Family Worship  
          6.00   Contemporary Worship 
Sunday    20th     9.00   Holy Communion 
        10.30   All Age Harvest in the Memorial Hall  
Sunday   27th   10.30   Family Worship 
          6.00   Contemporary Worship 
 

St. Andrew’s, Tiptoe 

Sunday     6th   10.00   Morning Prayer 
Sunday    13th   10.00     Holy Communion  
Sunday   20th   10.00      Morning Prayer 
Sunday  27th   10.00   Harvest Communion  

Prayer Meetings in October 
Monday           7th   Prayer meeting       11.00   Memorial Hall 
Monday     14th, 21st and 28th        11.00  Zoom Prayer Meeting 

Village Voices    2nd, 16th, 23rd and 30th     7.15  Hordle Pavilion 
Coffee at Potting Shed      11th and 25th  10.30  Potting Shed 
Rooted (Years 5 & 6)      20th       5.30  Memorial Hall 
Fun and Fellowship         8th       2.00  Tiptoe Hall 
Parish Quiet Garden  17th       9.50  Rodgers 
Little Angels restarts    3rd       9.30  Memorial Hall 
Light Party      29th       2.00  Memorial Hall 

Calendar for October 2024 

Sunday Services for October 2024 

Lunch Club and Tea@3 

Just to remind our Lunch Club and Tea Club members that the date for the next 

lunch is October 3rd and Tea@3 will be October 17th
. Looking forward to 

seeing you all and catching up with your news.              Jill and Mike Peace 
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For anyone in Years 7-13 who 

wants to explore and dig deeper 
into the Christian faith. 

With a Bible study, snacks, 

games and regular socials. 

We will be meeting 7-8.30pm 

on Tuesdays in termtime in 
All Saints Church Memorial 

Hall. 

To find out more, contact 
Anya: 

youth@hordleandtiptoechurch
.org.uk 

October dates:  

1st,8th,15th and 22nd  

Harvest Gifts for Those in Need 

Our Harvest Festivals this year will be on 
October 20th at All Saints’ and October 
27th at Tiptoe when we will be bringing our 
gifts to be donated to the New Forest 
Basics Bank. Items particularly needed 
include tinned food (meat, vegetables, 
stews, custard and rice pudding) as well as 
coffee, sugar, powdered milk, household 
essentials (washing up liquid, all-purpose 
cloths and toilet rolls) and toiletries 
(shampoo, toothpaste etc) 

At Hordle there will be a box in the 
entrance hall throughout October - bring 
your gifts in advance if you wish.  

Please remember in your prayers those 
struggling to feed their families. 

Thank you.      Jill and Mike Peace 

One of Douglas Pryde’s holiday photos from  

The Isle of Stornaway. 

Have you spotted the anomaly? 

mailto:youth@hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk
mailto:youth@hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk
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Over a third of British people place themselves in a category 

labelled “Fuzzy Faithful”. 

The key factor in the definition is that they do not act on their 

beliefs. Like the existence of Patagonia, they hold some things to be true, but 

only in an intellectual way that has absolutely no affect upon their lives. They 

may believe that Jesus rose from the dead, but make no allowance in their 

daily conduct for such belief. There has been a massive increase in such 

deluded thinking this century. 

Fuzzy Faith is mainly a product of our extreme individualistic culture and 

postmodern thinking, where things that don’t affect me are not “real” in any 

meaningful way. It may be safe to believe in this way, but is it intellectually 

honest? Does it matter how I treat things I believe? Most of all: is it true? 

Unless I plan to take a holiday in Patagonia, what does it matter whether I 

believe it exists? What happens if there is an Aid Appeal for people in 

Patagonia after some natural disaster?   

The only faith that counts is one that I can count on with my actions. So a 

Fuzzy Faith about Jesus will be useless when we find ourselves facing 

Judgement Day.  

St James tells us that ‘faith without actions is dead’ - in other words, it is not 

faith at all. He goes on to emphasise that what we believe must be borne out 

in our attitudes and our lifestyles. Jesus taught and demonstrated this 

message. Morals are key aspects of this, because they demonstrate our 

beliefs of what is right and wrong. Do your morals reflect your belief in God? 

If not, then one or other is wrong.  

Is there enough evidence to secure a conviction in a Court where you 

are accused of being a Christian? 

 

Simon Says ... 
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‘It has been announced by Downing Street that the 
Venerable Rhiannon King, currently Archdeacon of 
Ipswich, is the bishop-designate of Southampton. 

The suffragan bishop of Southampton is a key leadership 
role in the Diocese of Winchester covering the six 
deaneries of Southampton, Bournemouth, Eastleigh, 
Lyndhurst, Romsey and Christchurch. 

She will be consecrated as bishop on 18th October and 
welcomed formally at a service in Southampton, before 
moving to the city to begin her new role. She will be the 
17th Bishop of Southampton, following the Rt Revd Geoff Annas who has 
been acting Bishop since November 2023, and the Rt Revd Debbie Sellin 
following her appointment as Bishop of Peterborough. 

Rhiannon’s ordained ministry to date has spanned the dioceses of St 
Edmundsbury and Ipswich, Birmingham and Ely. She was ordained deacon 
in 2000 and worked first in a team ministry in the market town of 
Huntingdon, followed by being the Rector of a multi-parish benefice just 
outside Cambridge. She then became Director of Mission for the Diocese of 
Birmingham which involved leading their Growing Younger project and 
helping to implement their ‘Transforming Church’ vision. 

She is married to Philip, a physicist and photographer based in Oxford, and 
together they love to travel in the UK and further afield whenever possible. 

Rhiannon grew up in Oxford and is from a strongly Welsh family. She has 
loved visiting nearby Hampshire over the years and has felt a strong call to 
this particular role. Her experience working in Ipswich and Birmingham will 
be invaluable as she moves to serve Southampton, Bournemouth and the 
nearby towns and villages in the south of the diocese.’ 

In a short video filmed for the diocese, Rhiannon says, “I love adventures and I 
look forward to creating some new adventures with God and with you. I have seen 
God at work so much and know that God can do far more than we can ask or 
imagine so I am putting my hand in God’s, trusting Jesus for everything and hope 

to spend most of my time encouraging others to do the same.”     

Southampton has a new Bishop! 

https://www.gov.uk/government/news/appointment-of-suffragan-bishop-of-southampton-13-september-2024
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Advance date:            Men’s Breakfast     30th November    

     8.15 for 8.30am     Speaker: Angus Wood 

The Chris Walker Swingtet Jazz Band 

Friday 25th October, 7.30 pm 

The Memorial Hall, Hordle Lane, Hordle SO41 0FB 

 

An evening of finger clicking, hand clapping,  

toe tapping live music 

Doors open 7.00pm. Cash Bar 

Tickets £10 can be ordered through the church website  
www.hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk 

or call 01425 626565 for collection from the  

All Saints Church office. 

Clive will also be selling tickets in person on Sunday mornings in 
church and will make some available for Tiptoe folks to purchase. 
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DOES ANYBODY REMEMBER? 

Thirty years ago last 2nd September, a band called The Real Ale and Thunder 

Band played Jazz at Vespers in All Saints Church to a full house!  A member 

of that band was Chris Walker, who is coming to play on 25th October with 

his Swingtet Jazz Band (see previous page). 

We first went to Jazz at Vespers in November 1984 at Downton Church, near 

Salisbury, which we enjoyed so much that we went to several more before 

arranging for the Band to visit Hordle. All Saints’ Church was then supporting 

the hospital at Mukinge, Zambia where a new children’s ward was about to 

open and we were able to send them £400, after deducting expenses. 

I am sure the 25th will be an entertaining evening, joining in the singing to 

hymns like The Old Rugged Cross and Swing Low Sweet Chariot, which I hope 

are played! It would be good to see a full hall as we had all those years ago 

in the church. See you there!         Daphne Vaughan  

BLASTS FROM THE PAST … 

Forty years ago, LINK – and indeed the village of Hordle – 
had a very different appearance. In the October 1984 edition 
of LINK (price 15p), we saw the following advertisers … 
Lavender Farm Dairy – in Lavender Road, from where battery
-operated milk floats used to deliver around the village 
R & C Millar – Family Butcher, in Ashley Lane 
Hordle Bakery – Ashley Lane – on the site of the present Argyle Court 
(next to the W.I. Hall) 
Hordle Radio & Electrical – Ashley Lane – also on the site of Argyle Court 
Hordle Strawberries – from the former nursery site opposite All Saints’ 
Church, now Nursery Close 
Gordon Pomerory School of Tennis – Vaggs Lane 
Hordle Stores – Everton Road 
Spar Foodmarket & Off Licence – the former Co-op and now Nisa shop 
Quality Foods and Chemist – from the present Hordle Pharmacy site 
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Thank you: Alan & Anne, Douglas, Tony, 

Duncan, Angus and Simon for making a 

grey, overcast morning productive & 

fun!     The Eco Church Team 

Wild areas need management for native flora and fauna to flourish. So, the 

Autumn offers the opportunity for a full body workout over four (ideally dry) 

mornings to cut and rake our meadows. Many hands wielding a range of 

tools are essential to complete the work. 

Pippa kept morale high with plentiful 

scones, malt loaf, teas and coffees! 

Simon was taught to scythe as a child. You 

can see why we gave him plenty of room to 

manoeuvre!  

A GRAND TEAM EFFORT ON 3RD SEPT… 
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Looking for a Year R place for Sept 2025? 

Want to know more about us? 

Come and have a look at our beautiful school in action! 

 

Please call to book your tour 

Please call or email with any questions you may have 

 

 

Tel 01590 682375 
adminoffice@tiptoe.hants.sch.uk 



 

 

Post - Coronation  LINK 

Tiptoe Primary School is unique and special in many ways. 
Staff, governors, parents and children work together to make 
a welcoming and friendly community. The school has a strong 
family like atmosphere which is evident as soon as you walk 
through the door. We pride ourselves on knowing all our pupils 
well. We value each child and as a result of this ethos our 
children attain high standards academically and a sense of 
themselves, well equipped for success in their future. 
 
We provide a happy, stimulating environment, where children 
are eager to learn because they feel involved, interested and 
can see a purpose for their work. The school is committed to 
providing a full and balanced curriculum which encourages 
children to enjoy their learning and develop positive attitudes 
about themselves whilst caring for others. Learning is at the 
heart of our school and we aim to ensure that all our children 
recognise and value their achievements. Our expectations of 
children are high. We expect excellent behaviour and a high 
level of independence and self-confidence. It is our aim to 
create enthusiastic learners who look forward to coming to 
school and relish challenge. 
 
The school aims to keep parents informed of their children’s 
progress and the life and work of the school. Parents are 
encouraged to work with the school, to take an active interest 
in their child’s education and become involved in school life. 
Parents are always welcome in school and many help with class 
activities, reading with children, educational visits and 
fundraising. 
 
Our website will give you some information about our school. 
Please visit it and then come to see our school in action! 



 

 

LINK  

THOUGHTS FROM MY GARDEN ... 
I have just had the best start to a day! I got up early and took myself to 

Keyhaven. The sun was up, there was no wind and the sea was very calm. I 

parked amongst the camper vans and walked along the sea wall to Keyhaven 

harbour. There were dog walkers about and a few runners. Absolute bliss! I 

have a new mobile phone with a bird song recognition app and as I sat on the 

sea wall with the sea one side and fields the other, it registered 10 different 

birds from swallows to a meadow pipit, even a chiffchaff. The noisiest were 

two little egrets fighting over fishing rights! 

Further along, I watched nine men get into their canoes and paddle away, 

obviously a regular routine. There were also some paddle boarders about.   

Such a peaceful scene. It made me thank God that I am still able to drive and 

walk. 

I check for the hedgehog some evenings but I don’t often see it. A few nights 

ago, I checked before going to bed and found two hedgehogs feeding. One 

was full size and I think probably the smaller one was the original one. Has 

word got around that food gets put out and will I find more hedgehogs 

feeding? Considering I have not seen a hedgehog for some years and that 

they used to be plentiful, I will welcome them, as long as they don’t get on 

the road. 

The vegetables are beginning to come to an end now; the climbing French 

beans have been good and the sweet corn is still plentiful. The winter crops 

are all looking good -  we shall be fine come Christmas when the sprouts will 

be ready. 

I do hope this sunny weather lasts a bit longer - I shall be getting up early 

again!         

         Enjoy it while it is sunny! 

    (Word has it that the sweet peas in this writer’s    

     garden have been amazing all summer!  Ed) 
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Pat Cassandro wanted to share her testimony in case it is helpful to others ... 

Christmas Day is coming … 

For me every day is Christmas Day as I celebrate Jesus. He was willing to leave His 
father in Heaven, be born in a stable and live and die in this broken, beautiful world. 

I experienced the amazing love of Jesus in January 1984. I was bringing up my 
children on my own as my marriage had failed. My daughter had health issues. I was 
a very angry, determined person trying to cope with whatever came my way in my 
own way.  

Then I met a shop assistant who was very different from anyone I had previously 
met. I said “I can see you are deeply in love”; she replied “Yes, I encountered Jesus. 
He changed my life. He takes care of everything”. 

A few months earlier I had been “taken” unwillingly to a Luis Palau mission. Sadly I 
could not relate to anything that was going on. I was living in darkness. 

A lady told me afterwards that I appeared sad. Yes, I was. My dad had died and my 
cat had leukaemia. In three days he was to be put to sleep. The lady said, “I am so 
sorry about your dad. We can pray for your cat.” I was very agitated. “God can do 
amazing things in three days.” I wanted to hit her!! We didn't take the cat to the vets 
because my children couldn't cope with it.  

Returning to my story, I called a relative saying I wanted to become a Christian. She 
sent a Christian friend to see me. A dear lady called Mary was at my door almost 
immediately. My attitude, unlike hers, was far from gracious. “You say whatever. I 
will say “Amen.”. I muttered.  She prayed for me. 

When I opened my eyes, I saw my cat had survived. My life was such a mess. I cried 
out, “What kind of God are you to bless such an aggressive person as me”. His love 
filled me to overflowing. I became a new person. I read the Bible. He has remained 
my faithful Saviour, my constant Companion, my King, my Brother, my Friend. He is 
so compassionate and has blessed me in so many ways.  

Life is challenging but depending on Jesus makes the impossible possible. My love 
for Jesus grows and grows. I just love to worship Him.  

John 15:5 NIV says ‘apart from me you can do nothing.’  

If you don't know Him, do ask someone to pray for you. We are not meant to do life 
in our own strength.  

        (Thanks to Pat for writing this - at a difficult time for her and Sol .  Ed.) 
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Christmas in October? 

By the time that you read this, shops and media will have 
started the annual push to persuade us to spend money 
on things that we do not need, to buy gifts for family and 
friends, which, if we are honest with ourselves, cost too 
much and may not even be liked. Somehow we are dragged into the buying 
frenzy. 

Christmas originates from both the pagan and Roman cultures. The Romans 
celebrated two holidays in the month of December. The first was Saturnalia, 
which was a two-week festival honouring their god of agriculture Saturn. On 
December 25th, they celebrated the birth of Mithra, their sun god.  

However, Christmas is celebrated now to remember the birth of Jesus Christ, 
who Christians believe is the Son of God. The name 'Christmas' comes from 
the Mass of Christ. A Mass (sometimes called Communion or Eucharist) is 
where Christians remember that Jesus died for us and then came back to life. 

When autumn has given way to winter, when snow may cover the ground, 
and lights twinkle from house to house, you know Christmas is coming. 
Decorated Christmas trees appear everywhere, presents crowd for space 
under the tree and families come together for a turkey feast. Christmas is 
one of the most important Christian and cultural holidays of the year, but 
what is the true meaning of Christmas? 

   Is it the gifts?     Is it the annual economic boost? 

Christmas is a time of spiritual reflection on the important foundations of the 
Christian faith. It’s also a celebration. Christmas is much more than simply 
the celebration of Jesus’ birth. It reminds us that amid all the joyful customs 
and celebrations of Christmas, we can see the truth of the Word (Jesus) 
made flesh for our salvation as Jesus, God’s son come to earth to share his 
love and forgiveness for everyone. 

The Bible foretells His birth hundreds of years before, fulfilling prophecies. 
The Christmas story is recorded in Luke 2: 4-19. 

May the joy of the angels, the eagerness of the shepherds, the 
perseverance of the wise men, the obedience of Joseph and Mary, and the 

peace of the Christ-child be ours this Christmas. Amen 

No.2 in Angie’s series on the Church’s Calendar  
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Samaritan Purse Shoe boxes 

Reading of the plight of children in Sudan sheltering under bushes, children 
in Gaza and the Ukraine in refugee camps, children in Afghanistan under 
Taliban rule, just to mention a few, tears at our 
heart strings. 

But we can bring a little joy to some of them by 
filling a shoebox with toys, scarves and hats, 
stationery and other treats. 

Please consider this seriously. Our church has 
been very generous in the past and I trust will 
be again this year. Boxes and leaflets will be 
available in both churches and I have a supply of 
tennis balls and kitted hats to start you off! 

If you feel you are not able to fill a box but would like to either donate 
money, soaps, stationery gifts, toys, please do so and I will make up a box 
for you. 

(Milford Cards and Gifts have a supply of toys especially for shoe boxes) 
Boxes will be collected during the first fortnight of November . 

Thank you in anticipation.            Gill Morris 

Administrative Support 
 
We are looking for a volunteer Bookings Manager 
to manage internal and external hire of the church 
buildings at Hordle and Tiptoe churches. 

This will mostly be carried out online at home, dealing with 
prospective hirers, administrating bookings, and invoicing hirers. It 
is envisaged this would take on average 3 hours per week. 

For further information and a role description, please contact  
the  PCCsecretary@hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk  

mailto:PCCsecretary@hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk
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Reminiscences of lives well lived 

Many wonderful people have worshipped at St. 
Andrew’s over the years.  Two such people were 
Olive and Dennis Bournon. Dennis worked as an 
Anglican priest in the north in Liverpool and at 
other churches in the south. He and Olive retired 
to New Milton and came to worship at St. 
Andrew's. 

Dennis was a serious and studious man, always 
prepared to serve. He was the Administrator for 
the New Milton Christian Housing Association in 
Whitefield Road, where retired missionaries /
priests and other Christians can find self-contained accommodation. In the 
nineties he also helped David Price at St Andrew’s, where David was House 
for Duty minister. Dennis worked as finance officer when funds were raised 
to build the church hall. He organised things, paid the builders, and generally 
did the paperwork needed. When David retired to Ledbury, Dennis took over 
for some months and also ran the weekly Bible study in the hall. He never 
skimped on his preparations! 

Olive and Dennis were a great team and their contributions, including 
Dennis ringing the bell-call to worship on Sundays, cannot be overstated. 
Dennis liked poetry. He once told me he had a poem he liked very much and 
wrote out a copy for me (see next page).  He never said who wrote it and I 
have found no trace of it online. Perhaps, reader, you know who wrote it?? 

Joan Lane 

On 8th September the BBC Songs of Praise came from Crathie Church in the 
Cairngorms, a little church much beloved by our Royal family.  

The Rev Ken Mackenzie closed the programme with this blessing - 

Dear Lord 

Be a bright flame before us … A guiding star above us 

A smooth path beneath us … A kindly shepherd behind us 

Today, tonight, and for ever more. Amen 
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Who is God? 

Who are you, Lord? 

The theologians seem to know - they analyse the texts, 

Define and pigeonhole you, 

But I am not convinced they know it all. 

There’s always more: your Spirit ranges free, 

Along Your path, not theirs,  

I’ve found out sometimes - painfully. 

 

How to describe you, Lord? 

What name to give that says it all, 

That holds the truth of who YOU are? 

 

YOU are the many-splendoured Lord 

Who dances joy into my life 

Whose touch gives strength to walk and run 

The one who lights my life with love. 

 

Sometimes I see you clear. 

The problem is that in the blessing of your nearness 

I’m tempted to relax and think I’ve got it all 

With nothing more to learn. 

But when I’ve used up all my words-I have a lot of those- 

I’m still no nearer the truth of who YOU really are. 

 

There’s so much more beyond the limits of my tiny mind. 

Surprises still in store. 

And when I’ve sailed the sea of my perception, 

Come to the edge of all I know - or think I know, 

YOU come again in ways I never thought to see, 

And I am left in awe and wonder. 

 

And, through it all, 

My questions and my search for seeming certainty, 

One thing I know and cling to –  

YOU are the one who holds me in the cradle of your love 

Renews me and gives me strength to face another day. 
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Friday 25th October 

The Archbishop will  visit a missional community in Southampton before moving to 
Bournemouth to visit  various church initiatives. After Evening Prayer in 
Bournemouth, the Archbishop will be at Winchester Cathedral, and then out on the 
streets with the Winchester Street Pastors. 

Saturday 26th October 

After leading Morning Prayer and Eucharist at Winchester Cathedral, Archbishop 
Justin will visit Winchester Prison and the Mission to Seafarers at Southampton 
Docks.  His evening will be spent on board the Life Bus in Andover. 

Sunday 27th October 

After Morning Prayer at one of the prayer hubs in the New Forest, the Archbishop 
will  speak at a Q&A event at Beaulieu Motor Museum. He will  visit a community  
lunch project in Southampton, and then  Romsey Deanery,  before attending a 
service on a housing estate in Basingstoke. 

Archbishop Justin Welby is coming 
to the Diocese of Winchester on  
25-27 October to join us on our 
journey of faith and mission. For 
one weekend, he will be walking 
alongside us … 
 

• Sharing his story about the life-transforming love of Christ 
• Hearing our story about the faithfulness of God in this place 
• And encouraging us to see a vision of how these stories fit within God’s 

big story 

Share your story 

 We are encouraged to pray for Archbishop Justin on this busy weekend. 

During the weekend, the Archbishop will be out and about in the Diocese .. 

The focus of the weekend will be on “sharing your story”. Archbishop Justin 
will be visiting a number of different places across the weekend, sharing his 
own story, listening to others’ and being a part of the extraordinary work 
already taking place across the Diocese that seeks to draw everyone into the 
bigger story of God.  
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Bring your used Stamps to Hordle Pavilion 
Saturday morning Café or  

to either of our Churches 

Collect stamps for RNIB and make a difference to blind 
and partially sighted people.  

Be a stamp collector for a good cause! 

The RNIB will turn them into funds to help people living with sight loss. 

 

Important! Trim stamps leaving approx. 1cm border around all sides! 

Hordle 
Gardening 

Club 

 

Do you: 

• Have an interest in plants and gardens? 

• Like growing flowers, fruit and vegetables? 

• Want to learn more? 

• Want to meet new people and have a fun, sociable 
evening out? 

Do come along to one of our 
meetings and see if you would 
like to join us. We have regular 
talks on a variety of subjects, our 
own Show, trips out to visit 
other gardens, and social events 
too. 

Meetings are on the 4th Friday 
of each month (except August 
and December) at the Hordle 
Pavilion. Doors open at 7.00pm 
and the talks start at 7.30pm. 

Guest attendance: £3 

Annual membership: £8 

Check out our website for more information 

www.hordlegardeningclub.co.uk 

Or email: 

hordlegardeningclub@outlook.com 

2024 Meetings 

Friday 26 July - Closed 
show 

(Members only) 

Friday 27 September - 
Talk 

‘Hanging baskets, 
tubs and 
maintenance’ with 
Ray Broughton 

Friday 25 October - 
Talk 

‘How to grow roses 
successfully’ with 
Glenn Duggen 

NEXT REPAIR CAFÉ IN 2024: 

SATURDAY 12 OCTOBER 

ST. SAVIOUR’S CHURCH HALL 

BROCKENHURST 



 

 

LINK                

Hordle W.I. meets on first Tuesdays at 2pm in the W.I. Hall, Ashley Lane, Hordle.  
Contact: Yvonne  01425 615284     www.hordlewi.org.uk 

Hordle Gardening Club meets on Fridays at 7.30pm in the Pavilion, Ashley Lane, 
Hordle.  Contact: Secretary, Sue Winter, 01425 610171 

Hordle Flower Club  meets 2nd Wednesday in the month at The Pavilion, Vaggs 
Lane. 7pm for 7.30pm.  Contact: Denise Gibb 01590 642804 

Hordle Photographic Club meets on 2nd and 4th Mondays in the Church Room at All 
Saints’.  Contact:  Ian Blundell 01425 629838 

Hordle Volunteer Driver Group (previously known as Hordle Voluntary Care Group) 
provides transport for people in Tiptoe, Hordle and Everton to medical appointments 
when they cannot use public transport.  We can also take relatives to visit patients in 
hospital.  We would welcome enquiries from anyone who can spare a few hours to 
help us support our clients.  Please contact our Coordinator on 0345 388 9063 for 
more information about volunteering, if you need transport to an appointment or 
you can email: hordledrivergroup@gmail.com. 

Please note that our telephone number has changed from 0845 to 0345 

Dial-A-Ride provides a door to door shopping service for people who find it difficult 
to use the bus service. Lymington on Tuesday and New Milton on Friday. To book the 
service, ring 0845 602 4326 (local call). 

SCARF Youth Club, 6.30-8.00 for children with special needs aged 11-16.  
Contact: Lucinda, 07874 221249 

Young Farmers’ Club, Tiptoe Contact:  brock.hantsyfc@gmail.com 

Tiptoe Community Coffee Morning 10am - 11.30am on Wednesdays at Tiptoe Young 
Farmers’ Hall. 

Cover picture:  ‘Calm before the storm’  A. Warren 
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Jon Dowdeswell FMAAT 
 

Here to deal with all your accounting requirements! 
 

• ACCOUNTS PREPARATION 

• COMPLETION AND SUBMISSION OF SELF ASSESSMENT TAX RETURNS 

• PREPARATION OF VAT RETURNS 

• WAGES AND SALARY PREPARATION 
Brinkley, Middle Road, Tiptoe, Lymington. SO41 6FX 

Tel: (01590) 681174   Fax: (01590) 681118 
E-mail:  davisaccountants@btinternet.com 

www.davisaccountantsnewforest.co.uk 

             LINK   



 

 

www.hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk 



 

 

31 Osborne Road New Milton BH25 6AF 
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The Parish Church of All Saints, Hordle 

with the Daughter Church of St. Andrew, Tiptoe 

 

www.hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk 

E-mail: church.office@hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk 

 

 

Vicar     Rev Phil Mullins 

      vicar@hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk 

      07484 348754 

 

Associate Priest Rev Simon Hones 

      01425 563459 

         

Church Office  All Saints’ Memorial Hall 

      Hordle Lane 

      Hordle 

      Lymington 

      SO41 0FB 

 

      01425 626565 

 

 

For enquiries and Hall Bookings at Hordle and Tiptoe, please email: 

 

church.office@hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk 
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